
 

 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 1790 
 

Asked on Wednesday, 12 October 2016 
 

 
MR WEIR asked the Minister for Transport and the Commonwealth Games 
(HON S HINCHLIFFE) ― 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise if the Department of Transport will consider changes to the registration 
of motorcycles that fall under the Special Interest Vehicles (SIV) category given that it is 
cheaper to register a car in this category than a motorcycle currently, making registration a 
large cost for those owning multiple motorcycles? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Condamine for the question. 
 
As this matter falls outside of my portfolio, it would be appropriate for the Member to direct this 
question to the Honourable Mark Bailey MP, Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports 
and Minister for Energy, Biofuels and Water Supply. 
 
 
 

 
 

 


